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Weekly News

Each Friday our Weekly News is emailed to everyone 
on our Constant Contact list. If you would like to be 
added to the list you may do so on our website.

September 1, 2019

A sign-up sheet for nametags is located in the back 
of the church. Please print clearly!

Sunday, September 1 
	 8:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Sunday School
	 11:45 a.m. 	 Deep Waters– Lounge
	 11:45 a.m.	 Women of the Bible– Patio Room	
	 3:00 p.m.	 Chef John – Kitchen 
Monday, September 2
	 Labor Day	 Office closed
	 8:00 a.m.	 Chef John – kitchen
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga Class – Patio Room
	 11:00 a.m.	 Centering Prayer – church
	 1:00 p.m.	 Piano Lessons – Kirk Hall
Tuesday, September 3
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga – Patio Room
	 11:15 a.m.	 Chair Yoga – Patio Room
	 noon	 NO Rotary Meeting – Kirk Hall
	 6:00 p.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 6:30 p.m. 	 Girls Scouts–Classroom B
Wednesday, September 4
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 8:30 a.m.	 Pack-A-Sack – Kirk Hall
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga Class – Patio Room
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 11:00 a.m.	 Fellowship – Kirk Hall
	 11:50 a.m.	 The Little Group–Lounge
	 6:30 p.m.	 Women’s AA – Patio Room & Nursery
	 6:30 p.m. 	 Spiritual Formation Planning–C RC
Thursday, September 5
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room	
	 10:00 a.m.	 Gentle Yoga – Kirk Hall
	 10:00 a.m.	 Staff Meeting – Rector’s Study
	 12:15 p.m.	 CardiYoga Class – Kirk Hall
	 7:00 p.m.	 Fall Deanery Convocation at Accention
Friday, September 6
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 9:45 a.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 11:00 a.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 7:00 p.m.	 HOW Group – Kirk Hall
Saturday, September 7
	 8:30 a.m.	 Flower Ministry 	
	 9:00 a.m.	 Altar Guild – church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Quilter’s – Classroom A & B
	 11:00 a.m.	 Yoga with Sabina – Patio Room
	 5:00 p.m.	 Celtic Kirk Service – church
	 7:00 p.m.	 Drum Circle – Patio Room
Sunday, September 8 
	 8:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 9:00 a.m.	 Spiritual Formation Planning–Patio Room
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Sunday School
	 3:00 p.m.	 Chef John – Kitchen

Facility Use Request Form 
ALL Parish teams and groups, PLEASE complete a form 

for meetings during the upcoming year. The forms are on 
the website and in the office. Please give to Dawn Gordon 
in the office ASAP! This is THE BEST WAY to ensure your 
meeting shows up on the church calendar!

September Office Hours return to:  
9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.

Walking the Mourner’s Path …
… is different from other grief programs.  
It was founded out of the need to answer 
the question -
​“Where is God in my pain?”

Our next workshop begins…
	  Tuesday, Sept. 17th, at 6 PM in the Lounge 

If you are interested or have questions, please contact 
Deacon Cindy (727-743-1861) or John Russotto.

 “Transforming Grief into Joyful Living”

Today all of the loose offering in the 
collection plate will be added to the Rector’s 
Discretionary Fund. This fund is available to 
help those in our community or parish that need 
financial assistance with utility bills. 	

Your donations are gratefully accepted any time. Please 
indicate  Rector’s Fund on your contribution envelope and 
the amount will be added to your charitable giving statement. 
Thank you for your support of this ministry. 

Surveying the Meadow Book Study

“Teach us to pray, Lord.”  Many of us want to enrich 
our prayer life. If this is YOU why not join us for our 
next book study, “With Open Hands” by Henri Nouwen. 
We will begin the four week study on September 12th 
and finish on October 3rd. The study will be in the 
Patio Room from 1:00–3:00 in the afternoon. John 
Russotto and Michelle Schombs will be supplying the 
books and the books will be available for pick-up on 
Sunday, September 8th. Please sign up with either John 
or Michelle between services on Sunday. 

A water dispenser is now located in the south narthex.

Welcome Dawn Gordon
September 8, After Both Services!

Please come give a big Good Shepherd Welcome to our 
new Parish Administrator. A special Coffee hour in her 
honor is being hosted by the Vestry.



Celebrations
Birthday:
	 Sept. 1	 Alan Mackay
	 Sept. 2	 Joe Hecker
	 Sept. 3	 Pat Cates
	 Sept. 6	 Brad Guerrie
	 Sept. 10	 Ted Dorner
	 Sept. 12	 Frank Kneen
	 Sept. 13	 Mary Anne Dorner
	 Sept. 14	 Tim Monasmith
	 Sept. 15	 Evelyn Slama
		  Bob Moncrief
	 Sept. 17	 Barbara Fleming
Anniversary:
	 Sept. 1	 Bill and Diana Raymond
	 Sept. 3	 Laurie Toohey
	 Sept. 5	 John and Sheila Scott
	 Sept. 12	 Dick and Betty Fraley
	 Sept. 29	 Butch and Diane Niford
	 Sept. 30	 Bill and Pat Elmendorf

Serving Us NEXT  SUNDAY, September 8, 2019
	 	 8:00 AM	 10:00 AM
Chalicist	 Brett Dickie	 Joe Nixon
			   Miriam Benitez-Nixon
Acolyte	 	 Pat Cates	
Lectors	 Wendy Anderson	 Ryan Stollenmaier
			   Miriam Benitez-Nixon
Prayers	 Brett Dickie	 Lynn Henderson
Prayer Team Tony Bowman	 Cheryl Sharpe		
	                 Priscilla Bowman	 Rhiannon Sharpe
Greeters	 Diane Niford	 Dottie Bellavance
			   Nancy Vallely
Ushers	 Butch Niford	 Phil Beauchamp
			   Alan Mackay
Welcome Table: Nancy Fisher, Susan Fowler
Building & Grounds: Jerry Ozbun
Coffee Hosts: Frank & Sandy Kneen

Deep Waters class 
   • TODAY at 11:45 AM 
   • Lounge [downstairs]

Women of the Bible
Bible Study class in the Patio Room
Today • Sept. 1 • 11:45 AM

Prayers are requested for: 
Alex B.
Anne & Peter S.
Annette
Annie 
Art M.
Austin
Ava & Terrance
Betty F.
Betty J.
Bill G.
Bill T. 
Bob
Bob C.
Bob J.
Bonnie L.
Brian S.
Bruce N.
Cam B.
Carmen
Cecile
Charles H.
Christopher J. 
Connie M. 

Darcy T.
Dave P.
David H.
David & Robyn
Deb B.
Debbie A.
Dell
Diane G.
Donna D.
Donna P.
Donnie R.
Dorothy
Elaine W.
Emery
Erik Y.
Evelyn
Fernando U.
Gaby’s 4th grade class
Gail & Jeff
Garzon family
Henny
Jacob M. 
James

Jane M. & family
Jason C.
Jean T. 
Jeff E.
Jeremy H. 
Jim R. 
Joan W.
Joe
Joe L.
John & Libby A.
the Joiner family
Jorgia
Joy & Christopher
Judith A. 
The Rev. Kathy W.
Kelly Ray M.
The Kuratnick Family
Lainey Joy
Linda D.
Linda & Duane B. 
Luke M. 
Mae-Steph
Margaret & Ed

Marilyn
Mark & wife
Mary W.
Mei Hsiang & family
Michael P.
Michael S.
Michele & Patti
Mike B.
Mike C.
Nels & Judith
P.V.
Pam
Pamlina 
Pat & Eddie L.
Patrick 
Paul W.
Peggy T.
Peter & Donna B. 
Rae W.
Ray
Rick
Rick & Linda D.
Rich D.

Robbie & Mary
Robbin
The Rouse Family
Russ S.
Sandy
Sarah G.
Sharon T.
Shelby M. 
Sheldon
Steve M.
Susie Q.
Theresa
Tim & Philly
Vinita A.
Vonnie G.
The Yerich Family
• People in nursing homes
•Palestinians in Gaza
•All affected by natural 
disasters. 
•The fire in the Amazon 
rainforest. 

Names will remain on this list for one month. If you would like the prayers to continue, please re-list the name in 
the white Prayers of the People book. The book is at the entrance of the nave, on the left side as you enter.

Sunday School continues during the 10 AM service.

All kiddos in Pre-K through 5th grade gather in back of 
the church to join the opening processional. (That's the 
mini-parade at the beginning of the service.) 
	 Students in Pre-K – 2nd Grade will have lessons and 
snacks in the Nursery; grades 3rd – 5th will gather in the 
Patio Room. Teens and pre-teens are welcome as teachers’ 
assistants. Children and teachers will return to the church 
in time for prayers and blessings, which takes place before 
communion.  
 	 Adults are encouraged to stop 
by the Nursery this Sunday before 
or after the 10 AM service to check 
out our space and learn more 
about our Children’s Ministry 
programming. 

Feeding Our Flock
The hungry, growing kiddos in our Good Shepherd family 
love snacks (who doesn’t?) and would be thrilled to receive 
snack donations. Any day of the week, you can leave 
packaged snacks like:
• fruit gummies, chips, cookies, popcorn, crackers, etc
• juice boxes or pouches
on the desk in the Nursery or give them to Carey on 
Sunday. (No expired food, please!)
If you are interested in donating perishable items, like fruit, 
or freshly baked goods, please contact Carey directly with 
the date you’d like to donate.
401-225-1889 ~ kiddos@cogsdunedin.com  

The COGS quilter/ crafter group has restarted its 
weekly meeting on Saturdays at 10am in Classroom A.  
They are busy preparing and organizing for the fall craft 
show.  New crafters, sewers etc. are VERY welcome.  
Anyone interested in sewing, quilting or other crafts 
projects is welcome to join and bring their ideas, projects, 
talent and general enthusiasm.

We meet every Saturday morning so come 
join us.


